

ENERGY STAR®, a U.S. Environmental Protection Agency program, helps us all save money and protect our environment through energy efficient products and practices. For more information, visit www.energystar.gov.

Dear ENERGY STAR® Computer Manufacturer or Other Interested Party:

To further clarify integrated display testing procedures as part of the ongoing ENERGY STAR Computer dataset assembly effort, EPA is providing the following list of frequently asked questions from stakeholders.

Question: If the display has a different aspect ratio or resolution than the test image, what should be done?

<u>EPA Response</u>: Scale the test image in advance so that it completely fills the screen. Reference *IEC* 62087 for further guidance.

Question: What pattern or color must be on the desktop when setting the luminance? How should NIT values be set?

 <u>EPA Response</u> The luminance must be set in a nominally dark room with a black/white test pattern image on the screen. The luminance reading is taken on the center white bar. See also *IEC 60107 1:1997*.

Question: When should the luminance test be performed?

o <u>EPA Response</u>: It must be performed before the on mode test and after either (a) the display has "warmed up" or (b) after 5 min, whichever is shorter.

Question: How should the image be displayed on integrated systems?

 <u>EPA Response</u>: The image must be displayed as either the background image of the desktop or through the use of a image display application.

Please direct any questions to <a href="mailto:computers@energystar.gov">computers@energystar.gov</a>. Thank you for your continued support of ENERGY STAR.

## For more information, visit: www.energystar.gov

This message was sent to you on behalf of ENERGY STAR. Each ENERGY STAR partner organization must have at least one primary contact receiving e-mail to maintain partnership. If you are no longer working on ENERGY STAR, and wish to be removed as a contact, please update your contact status in your MESA account. If you are not a partner organization and wish to opt out of receiving e-mails, you may call the ENERGY STAR Hotline at 1-888-782-7937 and request to have your mass mail settings changed. Unsubscribing means that you will no longer receive program-wide or product-specific e-mails from ENERGY STAR.